

Attendance: Alyshia Kelbert, Blake Richardson, Ali Ramirez, Hannah Wowk, Charlene Nault, Liz Francis, Brittany Blair, Julia Teichroeb, Tessa Klein, Samuel Dreger, Karleigh Paul, Len Blakely, Dustin McKay, Qudus Oseni, Kenadee Williams (4:16pm)

Absents: Anmol Singh, Dee Taylor-John, Erica Mcnish

1.0 Call to Order: 3:45pm

2.0 Land Acknowledgement

Assiniboine Community College campuses and the offices of the ACCSA are located on the traditional territories of Treaty No. 1 and Treaty No. 2, and the shared traditional lands of Cree, Oji-Cree, Dakota, Dene and Anishinabek/Ojibwe peoples, and the homeland of the Red River Metis.

3.0 Consent Agenda

- 3.1 Approval of Agenda
- 3.2 Approval of Minutes of Previous SAC Meeting
 - a. 2022.10.19
- 3.3 Approval of attendance
 - a. 2022.10.19

MOTION: Be it resolved that the consent agenda be adopted as presented.

Moved by Richardson seconded by Woke-Motion Carried.

4.0 Old Business

4.1 Halloween Food Drive update

Went well although we only had 12 volunteers

Will do more planning during the summer.

Total: 1270 pounds of food/ 200-400 pounds more from ACC staff ACC Staff donations will be left at the community fridge

4.2 Spirit Week/Movie Night Update

Spirit week is going alright

No students showed up to movie night

4.3 Remembrance Day Wreath

Wreath on Friday to acknowledge Blakely will be writing an article for it.

5.0 New Business

5.1 Executive Director Update

a. Project Red

An annual intuitive that ASSCA staff run.

With the help of the student success advisor to identify of students who are in need.

Kelbert is going to make project red happen.



Counsel's job is to spread the word out to students and make sure people are aware of it.

b. Cougars Hockey

The women's hockey team won the national championship last year and on the 26th of November they are revelling their banner at the s Sportsplex.

Blair has showed intreated in running an event for this game with the help from Richardson & Nault.

Blair has reached out to the Tavern to put something together after the game for students who want to attend. A discount on beer and food is possible.

Richardson asked if there was going to be food at this events for students. Paul let them know that due to their being no canteen, food wasn't an option to sell.

Blair asked if wanted to find out why students aren't attending these games? Richardson stated that he believes that transportation and advertising is the issues. Blakely agreed stating that there is not enough advertising as many students don't even know thye get into these games for free.

Wowk suggested the idea of giving away popcorn at the event. Counsell members agreed that popcorn was a good idea.

Blair confirmed that any ACC student could attend the event planned afterword's, not just those that attend the hockey game? Paul agreed with that. College and Karley Woods are going to advertise this event.

c. LECTT Furniture

There is a big event happening at the north hill campus and they would replace the furniture in the cube area. The college has offered to pay for it.

Teichroeb asked Oseni if he ever notices students using this area. He said yes.

Richardson also stated that he sees people sitting there in the morning and at lunch time.

Oseni agreed that the furniture could be updated.

Counsell all agreed that it could be updated but not to choose a light color.

NOTE: Kelbert to Derek to let him know counsel agrees to the new furniture but to not pick light colors as they will get damaged easier.

5.2 College Committee Updates

a. Executive Director

Met with accessibility committee for the college. They are looking at having another FILM Festival. They are looking at a way to share it with other campuses. They were deciding what interactive event they were going to do at the festival.

- **b.** President
- c. VP Engagement
- **d.** VP Operations
- e. VP Diversity & Inclusion

Wellness Committee: Reviewing module that UofM has created for instructors regarding diversity and inclusion

- f. Accessibility Rep
- g. MAPSS Appointments



Char

5.2.g.1 Indigenous 5.2.g.2 VP Operations

5.3 Executive Updates

a. VP of Operations

No updates. Tonight, is the first meeting.

b. VP of Diversity & Inclusion

No updates

Pins are almost gone, and students gave great feedback.

Karleigh asked that the list of important events be added to the events. will share with Karley Woods.

c. VP of Engagement

New club: Indigenous Networking Club had an event with the

5.3.c.1 Wellness Week

Trade show idea.

Staff lead is Kelbert.

There is a committee made and the first meeting is for Nov.4th

5.4 Committee Updates

a. Operations

First meeting is today

b. Campaigns & Action

Co-Chair: Tessa

Treasure: Ali

Meetings every 4th Wednesday from 3:30-4:30

c. Engagement

Meeting November 9th at 4pm (subject to change)

Ramirez stated that she wanted to remind everyone to be checking their emails.

5.5 Clubs Approved

6.0 Upcoming Dates, Reminders, & Deadlines

- 6.1 November 1-4: Spirit Week
- 6.2 Popcorn @MICA Nov. 3rd: BLAKE & QUDUS

11:30-12:15pm. Karley Woods will meet there.

- 6.3 Nov. 11 Remembrance Day
- 6.4 Transgender Day of Remembrance- November 20

Vigil on Friday November 18th from 12-1pm at Knox United Church

Candle Vigil online November 19th 7-8pm. Message SERC to registered

6.5 Nov. 26 Charlene's Birthday

7.0 Open Forum

7.1 Cheers and Beers-Volunteer

Permit is from 5pm-11pm/ can shut down whenever

Wowk-Security

Francis-Server

Richardson-Ticket Sales

Klein- Games



Oseni - Security Blair- something else Kelbert- Manager Klein needs to come up with games. Example: Minute to Win it.

NOTE: we need to order Caccey

7.2 Kelbert is requesting to purchase donuts for Parkland visit.

MOTION: Be it resolved that we allocate \$200 from the Parkland Line in the budget for donuts and hot chocolate for Parkland students.

Moved by McKay seconded by Blake – Motion Carried

8.0 Adjournment: 5:42pm

MOTION: Be it resolved that the meeting be adjourned.

Moved by Richardson seconded by Nault- Motion Carried.